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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  SEPTEMBER 10, 2020
NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR - DENNIS  GRUVER
At this months Borough Meeting, Tuesday, September 8, 2020, I will submit my intent to step down as Emergency Management Coordinator for the Borough of Montgomery effective December 29, 2020.  This will be the 50th. anniversary of my appointment by Governor Raymond P. Shafer December 29, 1969.

I will recommend to Borough Council that they consider Greg Gruver who has been a Deputy Coordinator for the last 14 years, has the required classes, NIMS and Security clearances to hold the position.

If Greg is appointed, it will be a seamless transition and I will remain as a Deputy Coordinator and be available full time, as in the past, which will allow our good service to the community to continue.

Just a reminder of the Lions 5k run on Saturday, September 12, 2020, starting at 9:00am. Members with radios that are available to help are ask to contact Dennis for location assignment.  We will need to be in place no later than 8:45am.

After the members checked the bottom of the Rubber Boat they found that the material separation was more than they could repair.  Greg made contact with a company in York, Pa. that will do the repair but could not take the boat until the second or third week of September. They will call when they can get it into their repair facility then we will deliver it to their site.

Roof replace will be scheduled for the last week in September.  Greg and Merle will be the project engineers and the project may require 2 different days to complete.

Hope to see a good turn out at the meeting. 









Dennis
